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From the President
 The holidays are quickly 

approaching and we are in such a 

busy time of year.  It is the time of 

year to reflect and give thanks to all 

that have helped us throughout the 

year.  When I recently attended the 

ADA annual session in Washington DC, it occurred to me that 

we dentists have many more people working for us than those 

within the confines of our offices.

 The world of dentistry is a multibillion dollar industry 

that revolves around the clinical care that we deliver to our 

patients every day.  There are those on the product development 

and manufacturing side,  the educators, the technical support 

personnel, the sales reps, the lab techs, the practice management 

consultants and advisors and many other “behind the scenes” 

individuals.   All these people are there for us throughout the 

year to help us through all our challenges.

 I’m sure I speak for all dentists in recognizing these 

individuals with whom we’ve established trusted relationships 

with and relied on for information sharing and receiving.    

Dentistry is becoming increasingly complex with the changes 

in technology and within the marketplace and economic trends.  

It is because of our partnership with these individuals that we 

can move forward with confidence.  My thanks and respect 

goes out to all.  May you have a wonderful holiday season and 

prosperous New Year. 

Very truly yours,  Dr. Cathy M. Andricsak

Upcoming EvEnts
Jersey shore University Medical center

Wednesday, December 9, 2015
“Practical Periodontics: What to Use, 

What to say and What to do”
Dr. Tim Donley

  Sheraton Eatontown Hotel
  Eileen Becker (732) 869-5734

trUstees Meeting
Tuesday, January 5, 2016

Dinner at 6:30 PM  Meeting 7 PM board room
Jersey Shore University Medical Center, Neptune

general MeMbershiP dinner Meeting
Tuesday, January 12, 2016

“NJDA Officers”
Free dinner for MOCDS members & earn 2 CE credits! 

Riverview Pavilion, Belmar 6:30 PM

Jersey shore University Medical center
Wednesday, January 13, 2016

“Predictable direct Posterior composites & adhesive den-
tistry: What you really need to Know”

Dr. Gary Alex
  JSUMC Lance Auditorium  

Eileen Becker (732)-869-5734

give Kids a sMile
Friday, February 5, 2016

See www.njda.org/gkas for locations
 

children’s dental health Month Fair
Sunday, February 7, 2016, 1-3 PM

Ocean County Mall & Monmouth Mall
Contact Dr. Furlong: mfurlong@jacksonorthodontics.com

society web site:  www.M-ocds.org
save a tree!  Email Dr. Mitchel Friedman that you 

want the newsletter via email or your contact information 
has changed: editor@M-ocds.org
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Mocds trUstee Meeting MinUtes october 6, 2015
MOCDS TRUSTEES MEETING  October 6, 2015

Attendance:  Drs. Albin, Andricsak, Angowski, Condello, Furlong,  Giantomas,  
Goodwin, Gupta, Hersh, Robert Isaacson, Richard Isaacson, LaFalce, Safari, 
Shah, Sniscak, Wohlstetter
The meeting was called to order by Dr. Andricsak at 7:01 p.m.
Approval of last meeting minutes.
PRESIDENTS REPORT: Dr. Andriscak
I’m looking forward to our series of lectures starting with Dr. Matthew Krieger, 
entitled, “Thriving in the New Normal”. 
 
Secured sponsors for our dinner meeting are:
Henry Schein, Alpha Dental Lab, Hiossen Implants, Dentsply, Colgate, Sunstar 
and Bank of America
 
We’re still in need of more advertisers for the newsletter and help to obtain 
them.  If all the trustees would reach out to one of their favorite reps and ask for 
their help by advertising in the newsletter.
 
I want to propose the proceeds from the extra revenue to go towards establish-
ing a scholarship fund for a student entering dental school from Monmouth or 
Ocean County.  The criteria will be the student must be from our area and must 
be attending New Jersey Dental School.  The recipient chosen can be based 
on financial need or academic merit or leadership qualities. I would like the 
board’s vote to work on this for an incoming freshman 2016.It was not bud-
geted per say but the proposed budget’s surplus would be the source. 
 
We must also unify our vote for the proposed dues increase by NJDA for the 
ADA delegate attendance to the annual session.  To reiterate, the NJDA wants 
all components to pay for their own ADA delegates and alternate delegates ( 
if they choose to send both), for the attendance to the annual session.  If not, 
the NJDA portion of our dues will go up by 15.00.  The NJDA is trying to 
balance their budget and cut their expenses at the expense of the components.  
That being said, all board members were e-mailed about this issue and we were 
all in agreement that the cost of the delegate attending should fall on NJDA’s 
budget, not ours. We will have a dialog about this issue at the meeting under 
old business.
 
Finally, I attended NJDA’s resource day for 2 years now.  This year was at 
headquarters to save expense.  They have CPR training for staff, a shredder, 
professional photos for your website among other courses.  I attended the social 
media course.  It was very a very informative update given by Nicole Fred-
rickson, who is unfortunately leaving NJDA. I urge all members to attend next 
year’s Resource day.  I found it to be a valuable service.

TREASURERS REPORT: Dr. Safari
All accounts are in good standing.

SECRETARYS REPORT:  Dr. Sniscak
All trustees are asked to confirm their email address and cell phone number.
NJDA Trustee report:  Dr. Shah  
NJDA Board of Trustees Report
The Board was asked to approve the nominations of Drs. Janhavi Rane (Me) 
and Joshua Austein (BC) to the Council on Membership and Dr. Jeffrey Delson 
(AC) to the Council on Annual Session. A motion was made, seconded and 
unanimously ADOPTED by the Board (Vote #1 8T-15-8-21) to approve the 
Consent Calendar in its entirety. 
Approve the nominations of Dr. Robert McTaggart to the Council on Member-
ship and Dr. John Kukucka to the Council on Governmental & Public Affairs. A 
motion was made, seconded and unanimously ADOPTED by the Board (Vote 
#1 BT-15-9-30) to approve the Consent Calendar in block. 
The Board was advised that the Committee on Finance & Investments looked 
into a new pension plan, a 401 K with safe harbor. NJDA presently contributes 
6% to the current ADA defined benefit Pension Plan. With the new pension 
plan, NJDA would contribute 3% to the plan. A motion was made, seconded 
and unanimously ADOPTED by the Board (Vote #2 BT
15-9-31) to accept the new pension plan as of January 1, 2016. 
The Committee also looked into hiring a new accounting firm. We have been 
using the accounting firm of Eisner Amper for a number of years. The new firm, 
EKC, will provide the same services and save us between $15,000 to $16,000 a 
year. A motion was made, seconded and unanimously ADOPTED by the Board 
(Vote 3 BT-15-9-32) to hire the new accounting firm, EKC. This will take effect 
immediately. 
A motion was made, seconded and ADOPTED by the Board (Vote #4 8T-15-
9-33) to accept the recommendations of the Budget Hearing Committee and to 
approve the proposed 2016 Budget as amended, recommending its passage at 
the November House of 

Delegates meeting. This passed with a vote of 16 to 3. 
Dr. Mark Vitale reported that the NJDA building needs an overhaul. We use this 
building for meetings held by members, vendors, endorsed business associates 
and other association groups. A motion was made, seconded and unanimously 
APPROVED bv the Board (Vote #5 
81-15-9-34) to ask the President to appoint a committee to investigate renova-
tion and ~ The committee is comprised of Dr. Mark Vitale as Chair and Drs. 
Mitch Weiner, Giorgio DMncenzo and Alan Rothstein. 
A motion was made, seconded and unanimously APPROVED by the Board 
(Vote #6 BT -15-935) to appoint a committee to look into term limits and to 
investigate what the options are and reporting back to the 80ard with a recom-
mendation. The committee is comprised of Dr. Bryon Roshong as Chair and 
Drs. Walter Chinoy, Kevin Corry, Renee Arace and Fred Babinowich. 
Dr. Bryon Roshong, who teaches as an adjunct at the Bergen Community Col-
lege, received an email from Ellen Deritzski (sp.). She is teaching a course on 
sterilization and wants to mandate water filters in every practice. He sent the 
email to all the officers and asked Jim Schulz to check with the CDC and on the 
regulatory policy. The consensus was to prevent a mandate and the Board was 
waiting to hear back from Jim. 
Dr. Gregory LaMorte received an email from Keith Libou at Delta Dental. 
Delta Dental is forming an advisory panel and asked if a NJDA member would 
like to sit on the panel. They have one seat available for a dentist and one seat 
for a specialist as well as others. Dr. Bryon Roshong has sent his CV in to be on 
the panel. Dr. Steven Greenbaum (CC) reported on a recent controversy about 
a statement made at the last House of Delegates meeting. He called to receive 
or listen to the taped minutes and was informed that tapes were not made at 
these meetings and we have no policy to record these meetings. Dr. Greenbaum 
would like to have the Board determine which meetings should be taped and 
kept for a specific amount of time; i.e., 90 days, 3 months, 6 months, etc. There 
was discussion on confidentiality, executive session, etc. to determine process. 
A motion was made, seconded Note #3 (BT-15-8-23) that the Board determine 
which meetings should be taped and be kept for a specific amount of time. The 
motion was DEFEATED 19 with one for and one abstention. 
Dr. Kevin Corry (UC) made a motion to amend the motion to include cost for 
maintenance and 
to create a library. This was not seconded. Dr. John Murray, Impaired Dentists, 
asked the Board for its support in sending him to attend the Dental Health and 
Well Being Program in Chicago as we have in the past. He is the face for Well 
Being in New Jersey and has helped dentists get back into good standing so 
they are able to practice dentistry again. Today the main abuse is prescription 
drugs. In November, he will be attending the ‘Do No Harm Symposium’ to help 
dentists with a substance abuse problem. He also stated that he would like to see 
NJDA form a committee on Well Being that we had in the past. A motion was 
made, seconded and unanimously ADOPTED (Vote #4 BT-15-8-24) to support 
Dr. John Murray to attend the Well Being meeting in Chicago up to $2,000. 
There is an ongoing discussion about reducing the size of Council on annual 
session and about compensation. No changes have been made. 
Dr. Gregory LaMorte received a letter from Congressman Rodney Frelinghuy-
sen. The Congressman heard from his constituents at Delta Dental that NJDA 
was considering supporting an organized program of free or reduced-cost den-
tal care for members of our veterans community. Delta Dental would assume 
the responsibility to furnish or secure funding. We would help to select volun-
teer dentists. It was also suggested that the Dental School be involved. NJDA 
will meet with Delta Dental to discuss a limited focus on the MOM’s program. 
A motion was made, seconded and unanimously ADOPTED by the Board (Vote 
# 8 BT -15-8-28) to support a limited scope Mom’s program of free or reduced 
dental care for members of the veterans community. 
Dr. Alan Rothstein reported on the funding of the NJDA ADA Delegates to the 
ADA House of Delegates. He suggested that since these members are repre-
sentative from their components that the components fund the cost of sending 
them to the ADA House of Delegates. A motion was made and seconded (Vote 
# 9 BT-15-8-29) to shift the cost of funding ADA Delegates & Alternates to the 
components. There was much discussion on the policy or process of appointing 
the members and, in fact, that they are not component representatives but ADA 
Delegates or ADA Alternate Delegates. This motion was DEFEATED. 
Nicole will be leaving her employment with NJDA. Ms. Nicole Fredrickson 
thanked everyone for the experience and felt that she learned a lot from the 
Association. She is working with Maureen Barlow on marketing geared toward 
upcoming programming. Lorraine Sedor suggested that we purchase a list of 
contacts for newspapers to send out press releases. 

Dr. Cecile Feldman, Dean of Rutgers School of Dental Medicine, reported on 
the events at the school. Orientation took place last week and the freshman start 
this week; clinics open next week. The Robert Wood Johnson Hospital will be 
merging with Barnabas Health and she is hopeful that this merge will continue 
to grow. Also the merge between UMDNJ and Rutgers h approaching two years 
and it is beginning to put the administrative staffs from both entities together. 
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She added that within the dental school they are working with other Rutgers 
school: in collaboration with other departments as all faculty practices are dif-
ferent. They are looking to see if we should bring it all under one umbrella. 
The Dean reported that there is a lot of construction in all areas. In New Bruns-
wick, the Acce to Care facility will be opening in the Spring of 2016 to serve 
that community. 
Dr. Feldman was questioned on Rutgers decision to oppose the legislation that 
it and NJDA h previously supported jointly on the NJ Center for Oral Health. 
Rutgers feels they should not b required to do anything by legislation but to 
be done internally through the Rutgers mechanism. She feels that all the ef-
forts that were expended were not lost. Collaboration will continue between 
the school and NJDA. Mr. Jim Schulz added that a re-draft and conversations 
are taking place. 
Dr. Feldman reported that the demographics at the school have changed this 
year to 53% male and 47% female. 
Mr. Arthur Meisel reported a draft of a bill on expunging records is being pre-
pared. In addition, he will be meeting with the Director of the Division of Insur-
ance on September 28, 2015 pertaining to insurance related matters. 
Dr. Richard Schonberg (EC) asked if CPR is required for dentists in a dental 
office. It is not required except for those that practice enteral and parenteral 
sedation and general anesthesia. 

ADA Delegate report:  Dr. Isaacson
ADA Meeting this year is in Washington D.C.  November 5 to 10th.

Annual Session – Dr. Shah 
The NJDA Annual Session will be on May 6-7, 2016 at the Princeton Marriott.  
Friday 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. and Saturday 8:00 to 4:00 p.m.  Registration 
opens on November 1, 2015.  Register for your courses in advance before they 
get filled.  Registration will close by April 25,  2015. After that date, you will 
have to register on site and will not be eligible for lots of perks that you get with 
pre-registration. 
Your $25 Conference Pass includes:
 • FREE Lunch & Learns
 • Tech Learning Lounge
 • FREE Table Clinics
 • Afternoon coffee breaks
 • Continental Breakfast on Saturday
 • Opportunity to win FREE NJDA dues for 2017
 • $25.00 Bank of America Gift Card (good at more than 20+ exhibitors)
Dr. Stanley Malamed will be the featured speaker. The CE line up has been 
completed with an excellent variety for all. Friday night will be staff night at 
the same location with a variety of entertainment and food. There will be a tech 
lounge to help you with new technology. 
All the components are urged to schedule Bank Of America as a sponsor for 
their meeting. NJDA will reimburse $1200 if no other bank is invited for that 
meeting. 
Resource day was September 30, 2015 at NJDA headquarter from 9:00am-
9:00pm. We had 125 registrants for 25 courses. It is a true member value and 
lots of dentists who did not participate with other NJDA activities in the past 
had responded to this event. 
Early career Dentist Conferences are scheduled on:
October 3, 2015 in Mt. Laurel and October 17, 2015 in Saddlebrook.
The NJDA annual Golf outing is on October 5, 2015
October 14, 2015 is NJDA’s  Business to Business breakfast. It is very impor-
tant that component leaders attend to know our EBA partners and what they 
have to offer to our membership.
Dental Benefits – Dr. Sirota, Dr. Indelicato (alternate)
The Council on Dental Benefits met on September 9, 2015. 
In addition to reviewing the monthly/annual CRP statistics, we discussed the 
following:
1) Medicare opt in/opt out deadline has been extended to June 1, 2016
2) Incomplete Services Reimbursement- As a reminder, insurance claims for 
services rendered cannot be submitted until the service is complete. However 
there are times when a patient does not return. You may submit the claim with a 
narrative to be compensated for lab fees and your time. The compensation will 
be on a per carrier basis.
3) Consolidation continues. Aetna has bought Humana. BCBS bought Cigna, 
effective 2nd Quarter 2016.

Governmental Affairs – Dr. Kukucka, Dr. Goodwin (alternate)
Membership –Dr. McTaggart, Dr. Sniscak (alternate)

A meeting of the Council on Membership was held on September 21, 2015 at 
7pm at the NJDA headquarters. Council members in attendance: Drs. Nicole 
McGrath (Chair-Essex), Thomas Rossi (Vice-Chair-Essex), David Goldberg 
(Central), Janhavi Rane (Mercer), Nima Mirmadjlesi (Middlesex), Cathy An-

dricsak (Monmouth-Ocean), Seema Nerurkar (Passaic), Paul Batastini (South-
ern) & Brett Handsman (Union), NJDA staff present: Arthur Meisel, Brendan 
Breen & AnnMarie Varga.

Member Data – Brendan Breen reported on the current state of 2015 dues col-
lection and membership levels. He is anticipating seeing a decrease in total 
members and a budget deficit in dues revenue for 2015. Brendan suggested dis-
tributing nonmember lists at the dinner meetings in order to update the list more 
accurately.  The dentists working in town together usually know more about 
the other dentists in the area, whether they retired, on disability, moved etc.  
He suggested to make the non-members known.  He also suggested that many 
of the specialists have GP’s e-mails because they have a referring relationship 
therefore the e-mails can be updated this way.  The nonmember information is 
the most difficult to remain accurate.  If we want to convert these non-members, 
we must have accurate information about them. 
 
Component Reports – Each representative present made presentations listing 
the activities relating to membership that is carried out at their individual com-
ponent society. 

Resource Day – This event will be held at Association Headquarters in North 
Brunswick on Wednesday, September 30th.  This is an all day “open house” 
event.  Registration is only $10 and many courses are free or only $5.  Any 
student or resident that registers for $10 will be given a refund when they attend 
the event.  We will also have a photographer available for staff pictures and a 
shredding truck. The Council was asked to promote this event as well.  
Other State Associations – The Council watched other association promotional 
videos. Brendan Breen will have more information on these videos at the next 
meeting. This seemed to be a great promotion for membership.  Referring non-
members to the site to watch the video makes it self-explanatory. NJ should 
have a video about the benefits of membership.  We watched Florida’s video.
Council was asked to think about: What is wrong with Organized Dentistry? 
and to bring their thoughts to the next meeting.

Peer Review – Dr. Angowski
Educational meeting on Peer Review scheduled for Wednesday, October 28, 
2015

OLD BUSINESS:  
All trustees are urged to come out to the delegate meeting at NJDA headquar-
ters to support our components stand on funding the delegate to the annual 
session.  Our component is in agreement that it is an NJDA expense that should 
be funded by the NJDA, not the component.  

Legislative night re-organization discussed.  Dr. Kukucka (not present) was to 
meet with Jim Schultz for recommendations.

NEW BUSINESS:   
Discussion on the possibility of community outreach or a scholarship using 
MOCDS savings. Several options were discussed however the funding needs to 
be definitive, not arbitrary. Resolved to have Budget and Finance Committee to 
meet on this issue and add it to the budget before discussion on what form the 
outreach or scholarship will take.  

A motion was made to invite staff to November 10 Dinner meeting as the insur-
ance topic may be of interest.  Approved that staff members would be invited at 
an additional expense to cover dinner costs.

The need for a larger committee on communications is necessary due to the 
ever evolving complexity of technology.  We need a committee that can handle 
e-blasts, mailings, website updates and AV equipment setup.  

New member subcommittee: 
New Dentist Conference – This year there will be two New Dentist Confer-
ences. The 1st will be in Southern New Jersey in Mount Laurel on Saturday, 
October 3rdand the 2nd will be in Northern New Jersey in Saddle Brook on 
Saturday, October 17th.  The Registration fee is on $75 for members.  The 
price is the same for residents.  This fee includes lunch, 4 CEUs and a tool kit 
containing over $350 worth of supplies.  The Council will be provided lists and 
information to promote this event.

General Membership and Educational Programs: - Upcoming general member-
ship meeting is Oct 13, 2015 with Dr Matthew Krieger as the featured speaker 
“Thriving in the New Normal”

Children’s Dental Health: - The Children’s Dental Health Month Fair is sched-
uled for Sunday February 7, 2016 at the Monmouth Mall and Ocean County 
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Mall from 1-3pm.  We encourage doctors and staff to participate, and you can 
contact mfurlong@JacksonOrthodontics.com if you’re interested.
Give Kids A Smile is scheduled for Friday February 5, 2016.  You can register 
as a participating office from Oct 1-Nov 8 2015.  If you’re interested contact 
Lorraine Sedor at the NJDA or visit njda.org for details.
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
  
Respectfully submitted, Thomas J. Sniscak, D.M.D.

MOCDS TRUSTEES MEETING: November 3, 2015

Attendance:  Drs. Andricsak, Angowski, Boim, Bosonac, Condello, Giantomas,  
Goodwin, Gupta, Hersh, Robert Isaacson, Richard Isaacson, Kukucka, Safari, 
Shah, Sirota, Sniscak
The meeting was called to order by Dr. Andricsak at 7:02 p.m.
Approval of last meeting minutes.

PRESIDENTS REPORT: Dr. Andricsak
Next week’s dinner meeting will be our first, staff included, dinner meeting.  
The presentation is “Dental Insurance, Make it work for you”.  It is given by 
Dr Jay Kartagener who has been a dental advisor for insurance companies since 
1977.  He also maintained a private practice in Edison NJ from 1971-2008. 
Please present this to your front staff to see if any are interested in attending.  
We will invite staff in our monthly e blast for the dinner meeting and committee 
chairs will need an accurate count, so please RSVP the number attending.  The 
Dr is responsible for the dinner of his or her staff.
 
All board members are encouraged to attend the House of Delegates Meeting 
Wed Nov 18th at the Pines Manor in Edison.  Remember we are finalizing the 
vote on the hot topic of whether the component is going to be financially re-
sponsible to send their delegate and alternate to the ADA annual session.  We’ve 
already discussed this in length and Monmouth Ocean is voting against this 
proposal.  This would mean a 15.00 dues increase however, our budget would 
be more difficult to balance given the additional expense.
 
Finally, I am strongly encouraging a tech savvy member to come forward and 
be willing to be there 1 hr early for the dinner meetings to help the president and 
those that follow me with the set up as well as the break down.  This person will 
be added to the committee on communications and will be responsible for the 
set up and break down of the equipment.   
TREASURERS REPORT: Dr. Safari
Checking acct is in good standing. I propose authorizing $3 bank service fee/
month so MOCDS CPA will be able to see  the deposit slips online.  Any type of 
notation on the deposit slip & CPA would be able to book the income as it hits.
ADA Delegate report:  Dr. Isaacson
ADA Meeting this year is in Washington D.C.  November 5 to 10th.

Councils:
(5 year term limits up this year)
Annual Session – Dr. Shah 
Annual Session will be on May 6-7, 2016 at Princeton Marriott. Friday 1:00 
p.m. to 5:00 p.m. and Saturday 8:00 to 4:00 p.m.  Watch for registration opening 
by November 1, 2015…..watch and pick your courses in advance before they 
get filled.  Registration will close by April 25, 2015. After that date, you will 
have to register on site and will not be eligible for lots of perks that you get with 
pre-registration. 

Dental Benefits – Dr. Sirota, Dr. Indelicato (alternate) 
The next Council on Dental Benefits meeting is Wed. Nov 4.
Governmental Affairs – Dr. Kukucka, Dr. Goodwin (alternate)
The council met on Oct. 21, 2015. The most important discussions were on NJ’s 
new Prescription Monitoring Program, which just went into effect November 1.  
Now all prescribers of any DEA Class II drug or human growth hormone must 
first look up the patient’s history of controlled drugs before prescribing. Before 
using the website at www.NJRxReport.com, you must watch an online tutorial 
about the law, how to look up your patients, how to check your own prescribing 
history, the requirements to keep your access login password confidential and 
the penalties for not doing so or for looking up people who are not patients you 
are prescribing for. Although NJDA worked to include in the statute an allow-
ance for dentists’ RDA and RDH employees to also register to be allowed to 
look up patients at their employer’s direction, the private contractor managing 
the online service for the state has not yet implemented the registration process 
for our registered employees. They also have implemented a phone in system 
for doctors without Internet technology. They are waiting for the Div. of Con-
sumer Affairs to direct them to do so.   We think the state will allow some time 
for everyone to get used to the system but eventually doctors will be fined for 
not looking up patients getting Class II prescriptions.

We are monitoring proposed “Out of Network” legislation that is not yet out of 
committee. It would require full disclosure to patients if the provider is out of 
network. NJDA is lobbying for an exemption for dentistry since dental plans 
already have out of network benefits and policies. 
We are monitoring the Horizon BC/BS controversial and polarizing  OMNIA 
tiered medical plan because Horizon would like to do it for dentistry. This tiers 
doctors and hospitals from most to least preferred, paying more to or requiring 
lower or no copays  from patients going to the most preferred. Doctors have no 
idea how they are in or out of network. 
Center for Oral Health Legislation update: NJ does not have a dentist as director 
of oral health. We have an acting director who is a nurse and no overall Depart-
ment in the state for oral health. This makes us ineligible to receive private and 
public grants.  We had passed a bill by the legislature but Christie vetoed it. 
Then Rutgers approached us to reintroduce it and we were working to have the 
Center for Oral Health at Rutgers with the dean as director but then the Rutgers 
Bd. of Governors wanted out because of not wanting legislation to mandate 
what Rutgers has to do. We are now working to make it part of the NJ Dept. of 
Health. 
Expungement legislation is being worked on to allow health care professionals 
to petition for expungement of disciplinary records. It wouldn’t apply to crimi-
nal acts but will apply to minor offenses like advertising penalties.
Membership – Dr. McTaggart, Dr. Sniscak (alternate), Dr Andricsak
The council on Membership had a conference call on Mon Oct 19th among all 
components.
The agenda was an information gathering conference on how to improve mem-
bership value and the current problems with organized dentistry. There is con-
tinued work on adding programs for member value such as Resource Day. Re-
source Day was very well received. It will definitely be repeated again next year. 
The New Dentist conferences had an attendance of 30 for the first session and 
45 for the second session. It was noted that regular attendance at component din-
ner meetings takes mentorship. All components that had mentorship programs 
in place have well attended meetings. All suggestions were received well by 
NJDA and a plan of action will be formulated and discussed at our next meeting.
Peer Review – Dr. Angowski
Peer review education was conducted on 10/28/15 and was well-attended.  If 
any general practitioners or specialists (with at least 7 years’ experience) are 
interested in participating, please contact Dr. Angowski.  The education meeting 
is required every 3 years for peer reviewers.
OLD BUSINESS:  
All board members are encouraged to attend the House of Delegates Meeting 
Wed Nov 18th at the Pines Manor in Edison.  Remember we are finalizing the 
vote on the hot topic of whether the component is going to be financially re-
sponsible to send their delegate and alternate to the ADA annual session.  We’ve 
already discussed this in length and Monmouth Ocean is voting against this 
proposal.  This would mean a 15.00 dues increase however, our budget would 
be more difficult to balance given the additional expense.

NEW BUSINESS:   

Discussion on the Dinner Committee responsibilities.  Dr. Andricsak proposes 
adding an “Audio-Visual” setup person to the committee so that as the President 
changes from year-to-year the projector and speakers are setup consistently for 
every dinner meeting.

Mocds trUstee Meeting MinUtes oct. 6, 2015/nov. 3, 2015
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The Board discussed the following Report on Term Limits, prepared by Bryon 
E. Roshong. DMD.

“The Committee to Determine Term limits met on October 14th.  The committee 
expressed the following feelings: That if NJDA is to develop future leaders, those 
interested members should be assured there is an opportunity for them to serve in 
a desired position; at present, some 
members have held positions for such a time that younger members can become 
discouraged about serving; term limits in most instances will encourage com-
ponents to develop programs to help mentor future leaders and will encourage 
components to communicate to members existing and future vacancies.

1.  All NJDA elected offices and appointed council positions are 1 year in dura-
tion.  Except for the Judicial Council which is limited to two consecutive 3 year 
appointments. 

2. The other term limitation at present is that no council chairperson can serve 
more than 5 consecutive 1 year terms.

3. The positions addressed are:  ADA Delegates and Alternate Delegates; NJDA 
Trustees and Alternate Trustees; Speaker of the House; The Editor of the Journal 
of NJDA; and Council members and Council Chairs.

The following recommendations are presented: 

1.  All Trustees, The Speaker of the House, and the Editor serve no more than 7 
consecutive years.  After that time, they must take a 3 year hiatus before serving 
again.  (This includes Alternate Trustees.)  Also note:  A recommendation was 
made to elect a Deputy Speaker.

2. All ADA Delegates and Alternate Delegates serve no more than 8 consecutive 
years.  They too must take a 3 year hiatus.

3. Council members serve no more than 5 consecutive years.  There will be a 3 
year hiatus after serving 5 consecutive years.

4. Should any position be vacated before a term limit is reached, the person 
holding that position must wait 3 years before rerunning for that position.

5. Moving from Alternate Trustee or ADA Alternate Delegate to Trustee or 
ADA Delegate constitutes a new position with a new clock.  Moving from one 
council to another does the same.

6. The recommendations, if approved by the Board of Trustees, will be forward-
ed to the House of Delegates.  If adopted by the HOD, the By-Laws change will 
become effective the day after the Annual Session of the HOD following the 
passage of the changes.  The earliest this could be is 2016, but most likely 2017.

7. All incumbents would start with a fresh clock at the time the Revised By-
Laws become effective.” 

Committees:

Membership: - Two new M-OCDS members this month, Dr. Anna Brunetti, 
periodontist in Red Bank, and Dr. Lina Pulido, general dentist in Toms River.
Children’s Dental Health: - 
You can order the posters for CDHM 2016 at no charge from the ADA. 
The Children’s Dental Health Month Fair is scheduled at the Monmouth Mall 
and Ocean County Mall on Sunday February 7, 2016 from 1-3pm.  Anyone in-
terested in participating is welcome.  Feel free to contact me with any questions. 
Give Kids a Smile is scheduled at offices throughout the country on Friday 
February 5, 2016.  If you plan to participate, register your office by 11/8/15 for 
a chance to get free product donations.  Visit the ADA website or email gkas@
ada.org for more information.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:02 p.m.
   
Respectfully submitted, Thomas J. Sniscak, D.M.D.

Mocds trUstee Meeting MinUtes november 3, 2015



◗  Whether your a recent grad or have practiced for 
some time, joining the Encore Dental Partners team 
will allow you to focus on clinical excellence. 

 

◗  Encore Dental handles the administrative tasks so 
that you can focus on providing the best dental care 
to your patients. 

 

◗  In a typical Encore Dental practice you can enjoy 
the benefits of working along side other dentists and 
specialists, reviewing cases together and learning 
from one another.

◗  Offices are fully equipped with the latest technology 
and newest dental equipment.

 

◗  Multiple locations
 

◗  Full time and part time opportunities available
 

◗  General Dentists guaranteed salary or commission 
based on performance

 

◗  Specialists guaranteed salary or commission based 
on performance

 

◗ Email all resumes to encoredental@comcast.net

Career Opportunities For Dentists And Dental Specialists

Corporate offiCe | 185 Drum point road, Brick NJ | 732-202-7008



!  
 

Sam Elbaum Dental Education Program 
Co-Sponsored with the Monmouth-Ocean County Dental Society 

 
2014-2015 DENTAL EDUCATION SERIES 

 
Doubletree Hilton, 700 Hope Road, Tinton Falls 

 
Wednesday, September 17, 2014 

“Direct and Indirect Anterior Esthetic and Cosmetic Dentistry” 
With Ross W. Nash, DDS 

 
Wednesday, October 15, 2014 

“Enteral Sedation Update” 
With David Canfield, DDS 

 
Wednesday, March 18, 2015 

“State-of-the-Art Concepts for Restoratively Driven Implant Dentistry” 
With Scott D. Ganz, DMD 

 
Wednesday, April 22, 2015 

“Basics of Sleep Medicine and Obstructive Sleep Apnea for Dentists” 
With Davis Thomas, BDS, DDS, MSD 

 
All programs are from 8 A.M. until 4:30 P.M. and include continental breakfast, lunch 

and program materials.  
Each program has been approved for seven hours of Continuing Dental Education credits. 

 
Fees: 

$125.00 per dentist (ADA member) 
$175.00 per dentist (Non ADA member) 

$50.00 per dental resident and dental student 
$50.00 per auxiliary staff member 

 
For more information, please call Elaine Friedman at 732-923-6790. 

Madeline Badalaty, D.M.D., Department Chair 
Daniel Shomer, D.M.D., Dental Continuing Education Coordinator 

William Lieberman, D.D.S., Dental Continuing Education Assistant Coordinator  
 

New Jersey Dental PAC
2015 club level contributors from 

Monmouth-ocean county dental society
PlatinUM clUb ($500.)

       Peter Ciampi         Miriam Furlong
       Elisa Velaquez      Robert McTaggart

diaMond clUb ($350.)
John Kukucka                   Ari Yakov Krug                   Laura Bridges
Robert Hersh                   Cathy Andricsak                   Paul Condello

 
donors ($150. - $349.)

Peter Abadir Wayne Aldredge  Richard Angowski 
Elizabeth Archer Fabio Apolito 
Madeline Badalaty Kathy Banks Douglas Block
Miryam Bookman Brian Bosonac Laura Branigan
Sarah Brevet David Brody Michele Brucker-Collier
Michelle Bryant Victor Buccellato Richard Champagne
Chester Chianese David Chodes  Kevin Collier
Louis Conte Susan Curley Robert Damurjian 
Randall Davis Beth De Angelis Edward DeFabio 
William DeVizio Denise Di Bona Joseph Di Fazio 
Robert Di Stefano Steven Eisen Adam Eisenberg 
David Elliot Joshua Epstein Thomas Evers 
Donald Fahringer Rene Falivene Marc Feldman 
Jay Felsenstein Paul Ferguson Michael Fitzpatrick 
Anna Folenta John Frattellone Mitchel Friedman 
Thomas Friscia Dennis Fugedy Todd Garland 
Leonard Giles Jason Goldberg Steven Goldberg 

Robert Goodwin Tara Gostovich Lea Grand 
Gary Greenstein Gene Sal Guerino Rajeev Gupta 
Thomas Hada Kayvon Haghighi Mark Hannah
David Seth Hecht Alan Holsey Richard Isaacson 
Robert Isaacson Robert Kane Shannon Keyes
Brian Kiernan Ricki Krantz Carmela La Falce 
Marten Noah Ladman David Lederman Kenneth Ledwitz 
Robert Leitner Charles Leone Jonathan Levy 
Alfonso Limone John Little Stan Mahan Don-
ald F. Major Anthony Mancino Todd Manela
Manolis Manolakakis Richard Marcus Norman Margolies 
Thomas Massa Christopher Mc Cartin William Mc Gonigle 
James Mc Lees Daniel Alan Metz  Stuart Meyer 
Linda Molee Timothy Moriarty William Moskowitz 
Vishali Nandiwada Louis Napolitano Sophia Nichols 
Richard Nobile Patrice Ohman Olumide Olawoye 
Norman Olsen Jeseph Perry David Pipitone 
Vladimir A. Potepalov John Rassias Jan Rella 
Victoria Roeder Raymond Roncin George Rooney 
Warren Rubenstein Allan Ruda Jeffrey Sachs 
Matt Safari Andrew Samuel Gordon Sangree 
George Sargiss Michael Scagnelli Dipika Shah 
Alex Silman Inna Silman Todd Sirota 
Thomas Sniscak David Stein Alan Stern 
Joel Storm Albert Swain J. Alan Swain 
Maria Swedberg Robert Tanne Michael Todres 
Glenn Toner Robert C. Tramontan Katherine Varchenko 
Joseph Venditto John Vitale Ernest Wang 
Martin Weinstock Dale Whilden Harold Wright 
Ira J. Zohn
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2016 dental edUcation series
doubletree hilton - 700 hope road, tinton Falls

Wednesday - March 16, 2016
capitalize on the hidden Production in your Practice 

by enhancing implant case acceptance – Full day with Paul goodman, dMd

Wednesday - april 20, 2016
Practice Management – the thriving Fee for service Practice – Full day with steven rasner, dMd

!  
 

Sam Elbaum Dental Education Program 
Co-Sponsored with the Monmouth-Ocean County Dental Society 

 
2014-2015 DENTAL EDUCATION SERIES 

 
Doubletree Hilton, 700 Hope Road, Tinton Falls 

 
Wednesday, September 17, 2014 

“Direct and Indirect Anterior Esthetic and Cosmetic Dentistry” 
With Ross W. Nash, DDS 

 
Wednesday, October 15, 2014 

“Enteral Sedation Update” 
With David Canfield, DDS 

 
Wednesday, March 18, 2015 

“State-of-the-Art Concepts for Restoratively Driven Implant Dentistry” 
With Scott D. Ganz, DMD 

 
Wednesday, April 22, 2015 

“Basics of Sleep Medicine and Obstructive Sleep Apnea for Dentists” 
With Davis Thomas, BDS, DDS, MSD 

 
All programs are from 8 A.M. until 4:30 P.M. and include continental breakfast, lunch 

and program materials.  
Each program has been approved for seven hours of Continuing Dental Education credits. 

 
Fees: 

$125.00 per dentist (ADA member) 
$175.00 per dentist (Non ADA member) 

$50.00 per dental resident and dental student 
$50.00 per auxiliary staff member 

 
For more information, please call Elaine Friedman at 732-923-6790. 

Madeline Badalaty, D.M.D., Department Chair 
Daniel Shomer, D.M.D., Dental Continuing Education Coordinator 

William Lieberman, D.D.S., Dental Continuing Education Assistant Coordinator  
 



Please support the M-ocds sponsors and newsletter advertisers!
sPonsors:
 • Bank of America
 • Alpha Dental Labs
 • Henry Schein Dental
 • Tomoro
 • Sunstar
 • Colgate
 • Dentsply
 • Hiossen

neWsletter advertisers:
 • AFTCO Transition Consultants
 • Alpha Dental Labs
 • American Practice Consultants
 • Asteto Dent Labs
 • Bayshore Dental Lab
 • Dental Fillings
 • Encore Dental Partners
 • Omega Graphics
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(Since 1968)

William B. Mozo, D.D.S.

Douglas P. Mode, D.D.S.
has acquired the practice of

have acquired the practice of

Adam D. Klein, D.M.D. &
Lawrence Klein, D.D.S.

Musa P. Macapodi, D.D.S.
Jamesburg, New Jersey

Howell, New Jersey

We are pleased to announce...

www.AFTCO.net

We are pleased to have represented
all parties in these transitions.

Call today for a
FREE  PRACTICE  APPRAISAL

($5,000 value)

Practice sales in excess of $2,000,000,000.1-800-232-3826

Bayshore Dental Lab
Removable Restorations 

“Local & FAST!”

Free Pickup 
and Delivery in 

Monmouth County

(732) 441-7770

Philip A. Cooper, D.M.D., M.B.A.

Practice Sales   � Partnership Arrangements � Appraisals

cooper@ameriprac.com

Phone (856) 234-3536
(800) 400-8550  

Fax (856) 727-0277 

704 E. Main Street, Suite D
Moorestown, NJ 08057

www.ameriprac.com
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print . promotion . design

www.heyomega.com  |  732.530.4441
661 Broad Street  |  Shrewsbury, NJ  07702

business cards
postcards

announcements
greeting cards

14pt stock with pearl fibers
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Servicing New Jersey
Temporary & Permanent Placement

Established for Over 25 Years
Owned & Managed by Dental Professionals
Staff Personally Interviewed and Screened

References & Licensors Verified
Temporary Staff Employed by Dental Fillings

& Covered by Malpractice, Liability &
Worker’s Compensation Insurance

Continuing Education Courses Offered

Top Quality, Great Pricing & Fast Turnarounds 
on Laminates & Implant Restorations!

We Also Specialize in:
Crowns & Bridges • Cristobal+ • Dentures • Zirconia • Valplast

Attachments • Locators • Finesse • Captek

Call us for our Continuing Education Seminars
Call Asteto for a Free Visit to Your Office!

1-800-447-7750
For additional info, visit us at: www.asteto.com

Official Printer of the MOCDS Newsletter & Calendar
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the Jersey shore University Medical center
MonMoUth-ocean coUnty dental society

2015-2016 continUing dental edUcation PrograM

Wednesday, May 4, 2016
Dr. Roger Levin

“BUILDING THE SUPERIOR PRACTICE”
Sheraton eatontown Hotel, eatontown, NJ

Wednesday, January 13, 2016
Dr. Gary Alex

PREDICTABLE DIRECT COMPOSITES 
AND ADHESIVE DENTISTRY: 

WHAT YOU REALLY NEED TO KNOW
JSUMC Lance Auditorium, Neptune, NJ

Wednesday, February 24, 2016
Dr. Jeff Okeson

WHAT EVERY DENTIST NEEDS TO 
KNOW ABOUT TEMPOROMANDIBULAR 

DISORDERS AND OROFACIAL PAIN. 
THE FACTS AND THE FANTASIES”

 JSUMC Lance Auditorium, Neptune, NJ

Thursday, March 31, 2016
Dr. Gordon Christensen

“THE CHRISTENSEN BOTTOM LINE” 
 Sheraton eatontown Hotel,  eatontown, NJ

Wednesday, April 20, 2016
Dr. Gerard Chiche

“COMBINING ESTHETICS 
AND FUNCTION FOR LONGEVITY ”

JSUMC Lance Auditorium, Neptune, NJ

Dr Elisa Velazquez was induct-
ed into the American College of 
Dentists at the ADA convention 
in Washington, D.C.

Alison McPhail represents Caulk DentsplyDr Madeline Badalaty with Monmouth Medical Center residents

Dr Cathy Andricsak introduces 
the speaker at a recent general 
membership meeting  ➣
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 Don’t miss these opportunities           

included with your $25 conference pass:

Coffee Breaks | Continental Breakfast
Lunch & Learns | Dental Benefi ts Q & A   

Table Clinics | Door Prizes

Also on tap for 2016:

Orthodontics Game Changers

Forensic Evaluation of Child Abuse

E-Ware

Thriving Fee-for-Service Practice

Wealth Management

Simplifi ed Restorations

FEATURED SPEAKERSave
The

Date

MAY 6&7
Half-day Friday, Full-day Saturday

 Saturday,  May 7
  Dr. Stanley Malamed - Two 1/2 day programs
  >> Drugs, Death & Dentistry
  >> Emergency Medicine

Location: Princeton Marriott at Forrestal
Visit www.njda.org for more information

Dentists & Offi ce Managers! Meet our 
Endorsed Business Associates, receive a  
Partnering with Your Practice desk reference,
and enter to win one of several prizes valued 
at up to $600!

Everyone! Visit our Tech Learning 
Lounge  Pick up tips on how to use your smart              
device to the fullest.  Plus answers to your offi ce          
dental software questions and electronic claims         
processing!



www.M-OCDS.org
Dr. Cathy Andricsak - dra@jerseyshoresmile.com

Dr. richard Angowski

Dr. Thomas Sniscak

Dr. Matt M. Safari - SafariDDS@gmail.com

Dr. richard Angowski

Dr. Dipika Shah

Dr. richard Isaacson

www.M-OCDS.org

OR CURRENT RESIDENT

Editor
Dr. Mitchel Friedman
539 Newman Springs Road
Lincroft, NJ  07738
Fax (732) 391-4668
editor@M-OCDS.org

President:
Vice President:

Recording Secretary:
Treasurer:

Executive Secretary:
NJDA Trustee:
ADA Delegate:

General MeMbership
Dinner MeetinG
Tuesday – January 12, 2016

“NJDA Officer’s Presentation”
Free dinner for MOCDS members & earn 2 CE credits! 

Riverview Pavilion, Belmar 6:30 PM
PLEASE R.S.V.P. by: JANuARy 5, 2016 TO ATTEND

Dr._____________________________________ will
attend the MOCDS General Membership Meeting and Dinner Lecture

Address ___________________________________________________________________________________

Phone _______________________________ Email ___________________________________________

I would like to bring a non-member dentist to show why organized dentistry helps us all:  

Dr. _______________________________________________________________________________________

Address ___________________________________________________________________________________

Phone _______________________________ Email ___________________________________________

I need a Kosher meal ________ 
FAX or EMAIL 732-341-0772 or RSVP@M-OCDS.ORG

Please bring a Non M-OCDS member 
free of charge to the January 13th 

General Membership Meeting.  
The officers of the New Jersey Dental Association 
will discuss how organized dentistry is working to 

better protect our patients and fellow dentists.


